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TOWN/VILLAGE OF ATHENS Assessor Announces Mailing of Assessment Disclosure notices 

Town/Village of Athens, Assessor announces that Assessment Disclosure Notices will be mailed to property owners beginning March 9TH , 2017.
The notices will include your new preliminary assessment, your previous assessment, and an example of how the change may affect your tax bill.  Property owners are reminded that the example is only a projection.  Many factors can change the actual tax bill - assessments will change; exemptions will change; and most importantly budgets will change.  The Assessor can only indicate what could happen if all factors remained the same as last year. 

The Assessor’s Office continues to offer property owners an Informal Review Process with our appraisal team, Appraisal Consultants of Rochester NY.  Whether property owners receive a change in assessed value or not, they can provide the Appraisal team with reasonable information that supports their opinion of value. If you are satisfied with your preliminary assessment, no action is needed.  
If you have questions about your preliminary assessment, appointments will need to be made March 13th through March 17th between the hours of 9:00am and 4:00pm (weekends excluded) for an informal hearing by calling 518.291.2686 to schedule an appointment for March 20th through March 23rd.
PLEASE NOTE: ASSESSMENT DISCLOSURE HEARINGS ARE BY APPOINTMENT ONLY FROM MARCH 20TH THROUGH MARCH 23RD.  
Property owners are encouraged to research the sales information in the Assessor’s Office or on the Greene County and/or Town website for information to determine the fairness of their assessments.  Also, recent appraisals used for refinance or home equity purposes are very helpful.  
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